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Penny St. Louis Littell- Director of Planning and Urban Development

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

August 18, 2010
Dana Fisher LLC
P.O. Box 169

Portland, ME  04112

Attn: Tod Dana

RE:
231 York Street – 044-E-003 – B-1 Zone

Dear Tod,

I am writing you regarding your restaurant project located at 231 York Street. As you know the Zoning Board of Appeals granted a variance from the off-street parking requirements on August 7, 2008.  That variance was extended to the full two (2) year term allowed by Ordinance.  Your variance expired on August 7, 2010.  The Ordinance [section 14-473(e)] states, “No variance permitting the erection or alteration of a building shall be valid for a period longer than six (6) months, or such other time as may be fixed at the time granted not to exceed two (2) years, unless a building permit for such erection or alteration is issued and construction is actually begun within that period and is thereafter diligently pursued to completion.”
I am concerned that you are not meeting the requirements of the Ordinance relating to beginning construction and diligently pursuing the project to completion.  Recent inspections show no activity on the site. 

On August 2, 2010 a demolition permit for the existing building was issued (#10-0773).  On August 5, 2010 a foundation-only permit for the new restaurant was issued (#10-0943).  As of a site visit on August 16, 2010, an excavation for the new foundation has not been completed. A footing has not been formed. Concrete for the foundation has not been placed or poured. Construction activity on the site appears to have ceased. 
Please respond in writing explaining as to how you are meeting the requirements set forth in the Ordinance regarding the diligent pursuit of construction to completion. You must  respond within 1 week of the receipt of this letter.

Sincerely,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator
Room 315 – 389 Congress Street – Portland, Maine  04101  (207) 874-8695 – FAX:(207) 874-8716 – TTY:(207) 874-3936


